
 
State Environmental Quality Review 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
 
 PLEASE TAKE NOTICE THAT A PUBLIC HEARING will be held on Tuesday  
August 19, 2025. commencing at 7:00 p.m. at the Fire Station located at 1916 
Commerce Street, Yorktown Heights, New York 10598, in the Town of Yorktown, State 
of New York, before the Yorktown Heights Fire District Board of Fire Commissioners.   
 

 Purpose of Hearing: To allow any person to be heard, and to receive and consider 
comments relating to, the potential environmental impacts of the proposed action 
described below.    
   
Brief Description of Proposed Action: Fire District Headquarters Replacement 
Project: Demolition of existing buildings and creation of new Fire District 
Headquarters at 1916 Commerce Street, Yorktown Heights, New York.  

 
 Name and address of Lead Agency:  Yorktown Heights Fire District, 1916 Commerce  
 Street, Yorktown Heights, New York 10598. 
 
 SEQRA Classification: Unlisted. 
 

Location of the Proposed Action: 1916 Commerce Street, Yorktown Heights, New 
York; Section 37.19, Block 1, Lots: 24 & 25  

 
 PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that all persons who are interested in the 
proposed action are invited to attend the hearing and/or to submit oral or written comments 
on the proposed action for due consideration by the Yorktown Heights Fire District Board 
of Fire Commissioners and other involved and/or interested agencies. Written data, views 
and arguments may be submitted by mail or by e-mail to the Yorktown Heights Fire 
District, either postmarked or timestamped within five days from the date of the public 
hearing (may be extended by the Board of Fire Commissioners), addressed to the 
following: David Klaus, Fire Commissioner, 334 Underhill Avenue, Suite 4B, Yorktown 
Heights, NY 10598, firehouseproject@yorktownfire.org. 
 
 PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that additional information regarding the 
proposed action or the public hearing may be obtained upon request by contacting David 
Klaus, Fire Commissioner, 334 Underhill Avenue, Suite 4B, Yorktown Heights, New York 
10598, (914) 962-5561 x2. 
 
 PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that a copy of the renderings and 
architectural drawings for the proposed action are available at the office of the Yorktown 
Heights Fire District Secretary at 334 Underhill Avenue, Suite 4, Yorktown Heights, New 
York 10598, where they may be inspected by any interested person, by appointment only, 
by calling (914) 962-5561 x2. 



 
Dated: July 29, 2025 
 
Board of Fire Commissioners 
Yorktown Heights Fire District 
1916 Commerce Street 
Yorktown Heights, NY 10598 
 
 

 


